TOWN OF WORCESTER, VERMONT

MINUTES OF THE SELECT BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

21 September 2020

Select Board members present: Ted Lamb and Roger Strobridge

Guests present: Katie Winklejohn, Elaine Ball.

Meeting called to order at 6:32.

The minutes for the 09/7/2020 meeting were approved as submitted. Ted moved to accept the minutes and seconded by Roger.

Department:

<u>Town Clerk</u>: Katie reported that tax collections have slowed and remaining uncollected taxes are a little higher than normal but seem manageable at this time. Delinquent taxes are still manageable but will have a better picture by the first of October.

<u>PUBLIC INPUT:</u> Elaine Ball mentioned that she was simply observing the select board meeting to see how town business worked. She also asked about helping with the voting process. Katie said at this time with the new voting machine now being used that it is still a learning experience but it is going better than expected and she should be fine with the people that she has as of now.

NEW BUSINESS:

Katie mentioned she fielded a complaint about delivery trucks using the class 4 section of Hancock Brook and wondered if there was a way to keep them off that section. Ted said he would look into it and talk with Brian Powers about it.

Old Business:

Ted reported that Toni Kaeding has offered to be the commissioner of the new planning committee and at this time Kate Spring have offered to be on the PC as well. Ted made the motion that Toni Kaeding and Kate Spring be appointed to the new planning committee. Roger seconded the motion. The motion passed. There are also 2 community members that may be included in the PC, those being Justin Kenney and Meredith Crandall.

Ted also reported that the PC would being buy completing the Municipal Planning Grant worksheet, for monies to support the completion of the PC map of Worchester.

Correspondence: None

TOWN OF WORCESTER, VERMONT

MINUTES OF THE SELECT BOARD CONTINUED

REGULAR MEETING

September 21, 2020

<u>Bills:</u> Signed as presented.

<u>Announcements:</u> The next regularly scheduled Select Board meeting will be held by way of video conferencing on Monday October 5, 2020 at 6:30 P.M.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:16 P.M.

Attest: Roger Strobridge